MONTICELLO CITY COUNCIL

CALLED MEETING Monday, March 16, 2020 **Minutes** 8:00 A.M.

Members Present –Mayor Bryan Standifer, Pro Tem Gail Harrell, Councilmembers David Wease, Cynthia Miller, Jenny Murphy. Councilmember Larry Thurman was not present.

Staff Present – City Manager Timothy Young, City Clerk Karen Pennamon

Media Present – None

Citizens Present – None

Called Session – Mayor Pro Tem Gail Harrell called the meeting to order. Councilmember David Wease offered the invocation. City Clerk Karen Pennamon called the roll. Mayor Bryan Standifer arrived at 8:05 a.m.

Personnel – The Mayor and City Council considered a salary increase. Motion by Councilmember Miller to approve a salary increase previously discussed in the Executive Session on 3.10.20, seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Harrell. All in favor.

City Manager, Timothy Young presented City Council with a Draft COVID-19 Preparedness Plan for City employees. In response to the COVID-19 outbreak, Mayor Standifer, Mayor Pro Tem Harrell and City Manager Tim Young will participate in a meeting scheduled with Jasper County Officials, Jasper County Health Department, Jasper Memorial Hospital, EMS, 911 EMA and others to discuss our unified response to the pandemic.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 a.m.

City of Monticello 123 West Washington Street Post Office Box 269 Monticello, GA 31064

Phone 706-468-6062

FAX 706-468-1041